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Minutes of a meeting of the Fletching Parish Council held at the Fletching Village Hall on Monday 11th January 2016 at 7.00pm.
	Item
	Description
	Responsible

	3897
	Present
Councillors P. Roundell, B. Dickens, I. Setford, Lady N. Collum, S. Bone, T. Elbrick and C. Rothery were present.  County Councillor R. Galley and several members of the public were also present.

	

	3898
	Apologies for absence

Apologies were received from Councillors D. Kerwood (work commitment) and S. Sainsbury (husband in hospital).  It was resolved to accept the councillors’ reasons for absence.  The Chairman asked the Clerk to send the council’s best wishes to Mr and Mrs Sainsbury.

	

	3899
	Declarations of interest
None.

	

	3900

3901

3902

3903
	Questions from the public
Piltdown Residents Association

Mr Robert White informed the council that he has now stepped down as Chairman of the Piltdown Residents Association and taken the position of Vice Chairman.  The new chairperson is Monica Martinez-Borton.  Mr White thanked the parish council for their support over the past two years.  Councillor Roundell congratulated Mrs Borton on her appointment and thanked Mr White for his contribution.
Mr White requested three items to be added to the agenda for the February council meeting:

1. Piltdown ‘village gates’
The Piltdown Residents Association would like the parish council’s support to erect three pairs of white ‘village gates’ in Piltdown.  One pair would be positioned near Old Spot Farm, one pair near Monkey Puzzle Corner and one pair by The Peacock.  The cost of the gates will be met by the Residents Association and a full proposal will be provided for consideration at the February meeting.  K. Rumble will confirm the position with Highways in relation to licensing and insuring the gates.
2. Piltdown triangle
The triangular verge opposite Piltdown Pond continues to be damaged by vehicles and the Residents Association is keen to protect it.  Mr White would like to submit a proposal for the parish council’s consideration of the erection of posts around the triangle, possibly connected with a chain or rope.  
Mr White advised that the Piltdown Residents Association will fund the cost of the posts, their installation and their ongoing maintenance.  K. Rumble will confirm the position with Highways in relation to licensing and insuring the posts.  It was also noted that the Piltdown Residents Association would cover any increase in insurance premium payable by the parish council as a result of these additions.
3. Speed data surveys in Shortbridge Road and Golf Club Lane

Mr White advised that the results of the speed data surveys in Shortbridge Road and Golf Club Lane had been received from Highways.  Mr White would like to present these results at the February meeting.

	K. Rumble

K. Rumble

	3904
	Planning applications

· WD/2015/2654/P04 – Netherhall Farm, Mill Lane, Fletching TN22 3QA:  Conversion of barn to a dwelling
For information only, Fletching Parish Council is not a consultee.  This is a Permitted Development Change of Use application, from Agricultural to Dwellings


	

	3905

3906

3907

3908

3909
	Reports of District and County Councillors
Councillor R. Galley provided the following verbal update (a written update will be circulated shortly):
East Sussex County Council

The County Council is required to find £25m of cost savings next year which will be a challenge.  The Council spends the majority of its budget on adult social care, children and Highways.

A new Highways contractor has been appointed with effect from 1st May 2016, with approximately 100 staff transferring from East Sussex County Council to the new contractor.  Councillor Galley assured the parish council that this will not affect the services provided.
Wealden District Council

The District Council will be increasing council tax by 1.94%, with effect from 1st April 2016.  Council tax has been frozen for the past 5 years and the Council is in a good financial position.
Councillor Bone asked if the new Highways contractors will be responsible for potholes and Councillor Galley confirmed they would be.  
Councillor Bone asked about deterioration of the edges of carriageways in the parish and ditches.  Councillor Galley advised that any issues should be reported directly to Highways or to the Clerk.  It was noted that some ditching work had been done in the area recently and that the condition of the edges of carriageways had been raised with the Highways Steward by Mr R. White.

	R. Galley



	3910
3911
	Confirmation and signature of the minutes of the following meetings:

· Meeting held on Monday 14th December 2015
· Extraordinary Meeting held on Monday 21st December 2015
Having been previously circulated the minutes of the above meetings were confirmed as a true record and signed by the Chairman.

Collision on A275

While the Chairman was signing the minutes, he asked the Clerk to provide a report on an accident which occurred on the A275 today near Trading Boundaries.

The Clerk had been notified that a collision had occurred this morning near the junction of Ketches Lane and the A275.  It was noted to be a serious accident involving police and Air Ambulance services.  The Clerk had been asked by a resident to request an urgent review of the safety of this stretch of road, reducing the speed limit and preventing overtaking.

The Chairman stated that no action should be taken until the circumstances of the collision are known.

Mr White advised that he has been liaising with Highways regarding the safety of C class roads and that he and Councillor Roundell have a meeting scheduled next week to discuss it further, following the speed data results in Piltdown.

Councillor Galley advised that the police were reluctant to provide information on the circumstances of two recent collisions in the parish so this information may not be forthcoming.

It was agreed that this will be added to the agenda for the February council meeting for further discussion.

	P. Roundell

	3912
	2016/2017 Precept

The precept requirement form for the 2016/2017 financial year was approved and signed by the Chairman and the Clerk.

	

	3913
	Wealden District Council consultation

2016/2017 Budget and 2016 to 2021 Medium Term Financial Strategy

(Deadline for comments 24th January 2016)

The consultation questions were discussed and answers agreed.  The Clerk will circulate a final draft to councillors by e-mail prior to submission to Wealden District Council.


	K. Rumble

	3914
3915
	Police surgery
PCSO Sarah Roberts will be holding a police surgery at Mr T’s Coffee Shop on Thursday 28th January 2016, 10.00am – 11.00am.
It was noted that Councillor Setford will be attending a Wealden District Association of Local Councils (WDALC) meeting later this week and the police superintendent and fire & rescue service would be present.  Councillor Setford will provide an update at the next meeting.

	I. Setford

	3916
3917

3918
	Highways
The minutes of the Strengthening Local Relationships (SLR) meeting held on Friday 11th December 2015 and the Highways Issues Log had been previously circulated and were received.  
Councillor Rothery advised that there is another pothole in Daleham Lane and there was concern that the road works on the A272 for the next four weeks could result in Daleham Lane being used as a cut through by additional traffic.  The Clerk will ask the Highways Steward to inspect the lane and make sure it is safe.  Councillor Galley confirmed that he has raised this issue with the Head of Highways and is currently awaiting a response.

Mr White asked about an item in the SLR minutes relating to the use of traffic mirrors.  The Clerk confirmed that traffic mirrors can only be erected by individuals for private use.

	K. Rumble

	3919
	Introduction to Auto-Enrolment
The Clerk had previously circulated a report on workplace pension scheme auto-enrolment for Parish and Town Councils and this was received.  The Staging Date for Fletching Parish Council is 1st May 2017 and the Clerk advised that there is some action required by the parish council prior to this date.  The parish council already has a workplace pension scheme in place.  The Clerk will be liaising with the PAYE agent to ensure the necessary information is provided to the regulator in due course.

	K. Rumble

	3920

3921

3922


	Administration
· The receipts, payments and bank reconciliations as at 26th December 2015 had been previously circulated and were received.
· The end of Q3 accounting statement of actual spend against budget had been previously circulated and was received.
· The following payments were approved:

K. Rumble salary

£487.66*

K. Rumble expenses

£72.24
K. Rumble pension

£134.68**

Nice ‘N’ Tidy street cleaning
£250.00
Nice ‘N’ Tidy grass cutting

£650.00

Wealden DC Election Recharge
£1825.16
*paid by Standing Order on the 28th of each month
**paid by Standing Order on the 28th of each month.  £28.38 deducted from employee and £106.30 contributed by Fletching Parish Council

	

	3923

3924

3925

3926

3927

3928

3929

3930


	Information for noting or including on a future agenda
· Litter bins

Councillor Dickens informed the council that the litter bins outside the Village Hall have not been emptied for some time and he ensured they were emptied by the operatives earlier today.  One of the bins has filled up with water and it was agreed that the Clerk would report this to Wealden District Council to resolve.
· Creation of access in Down Street

Councillor Rothery asked whether there had been an update from the enforcement team at Wealden District Council (see minute 3893).  The Clerk advised that they are looking into it.
· Football Club – Semi-Final this Saturday

Councillor Rothery informed the council that Fletching Football Club is playing in a Semi-Final at 1.30pm this Saturday at the Recreation Ground.  The Clerk will publicise this on the parish council’s Facebook page.
· Fletching Festival

The Chairman proposed that an update on the Fletching Festival be provided at every full council meeting.  This was agreed.
· Standards Committee Hearing

Councillor Setford informed the council that the Standards Committee at Wealden District Council will be hearing a case in the next few weeks.  Councillor Setford will provide an update at the next meeting.

· Public interaction during meetings

Councillor Setford asked for clarification at the next meeting of the public’s involvement in council meetings and how interactions should be managed.  This is detailed in the parish council’s Standing Orders.  The Clerk will add this to the next meeting agenda.
· Stile at the Recreation Ground

Councillor Lady Collum advised that a stile at the Recreation Ground is broken.  The Clerk advised that she believed this had already been reported to the Rights of Way team at East Sussex County Council for repair.

· The Revd. Canon Lucy Murdoch
Councillor Dickens advised that Lucy Murdoch, our Priest in Charge, leaves us on 29th February 2016.  Her last Service will be on 21st February at 10.00am, after which there will be a buffet lunch in the Church at 12 noon.  Everyone is welcome.  The Chairman proposed that the parish council should express its’ thanks to Lucy Murdoch for doing such a good job, she will be missed.

	K. Rumble

K. Rumble

K. Rumble

I. Setford

K. Rumble



	3931
	Close of meeting

The Chairman declared the meeting closed at 8.08pm.

	P. Roundell

	3932
	Date of next meeting

· The next planning meeting is scheduled for Thursday 28th January 2016
· The next full council meeting is scheduled for Monday 8th February 2016
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